
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 27, 2021 
 
 
 
Dear Parent / Guardian: 
 
Today Manitoba’s Chief Provincial Health Officer Dr. Brent Roussin extended the period 
of Code Red operation for all Winnipeg schools for at least another week. June 7th is 
now the earliest that schools would reopen for more than very limited in-person 
learning.  
 
All students in grades 7 to 12 will continue to learn remotely. All students in 
Kindergarten through Grade 6 will also learn remotely unless their parents are in critical 
service occupations as defined by Manitoba Public Health and unable to make child 
care arrangements. Schools have also invited a small number of students whose 
circumstances warrant it to attend in-person. 
 
Our schools will continue to do their utmost to support our students. Please continue to 
cooperate with public health orders and please get vaccinated. Our schools will get 
back to the busy, boisterous, social places we love. 
 
We thank you for your continued understanding and support. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Brian P. O’Leary 
Superintendent 
 
BPO/dlh 
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